



CABINET OFFICE

70 Whitehall London SWIA 2AS Telephone 01-270 0360

SECRET

B.0694

17 December 1990

Medical Support for British Forces Middle East

Near lima

At a brief meeting of OPD(G) this morning Ministers discussed and approved the Defence Secretary's minute MO 6/17/15/IS of 14 December to the Prime Minister. Ministers concluded that the call-out of certain essential reservists under Section 10 of the Reserve Forces Act 1980 would be necessary. The Attorney General confirmed that the conditions for the exercise of this section of the Act had been met.

- In addition to all OPD(G) Ministers, the offices of the Lord President, the Health Secretary, the Scottish Secretary and the Chief Secretary, Treasury had been consulted and had confirmed that their Ministers were content with what was proposed, though in some cases they might have comments of detail on the implementation.
- I am sending copies of this letter to Charles Powell (No 10), Stephen Wall (FCO), John Neilson (Energy), Juliet Wheldon (Law Officers), the Chief of the Defence Staff, Sir Percy Cradock and Sonia Phippard.

Your wes,

L V Appleyard

Simon Webb Esq Private Secretary to the Defence Secretary Ministry of Defence Main Building Whitehall SW1